Minutes of the University Council on Teaching

Friday, February 18, 2011
220 Devlin
1:30- 3:00 PM
Present: Chris Hepburn, Chair
Sue Barrett, Sarah Beckjord, Pat DeLeeuw, Don Hafner, Darren Kisgen, Dorothy Jones, Jonathan Laurence, Jackie Lerner, Akua Sarr 
Minutes of the meeting of the, November 19, 2010 meeting were approved and accepted.
A committee made up of Chris (Chair, Akua, and Sue) was convened to review TAMS and TAMES grant proposals.  Chris will set the date and time for the meeting.  The applications were due February 25.

Peer Review of Teaching
We continued with a discussion of the peer review of teaching.  Here are the major points that were made:
-What are the elements that need to be included in pre- and post tenure review of teaching?

-The president would like more consistency across departments

-Non tenure track instructors need review of their teaching for contract renewals- this is on the books already

-Tenure track evaluations are expected but there is no mention of it in the statutes

-Mentoring committees- should they be the same or different from the review committee?

-Would the review formally be included as part of tenure materials?  Pat said that it normally is, but what is included is inconsistent across departments. 

MAJOR RECOMMENDATION
-Their should be a peer review process for all, how it is implemented could be up to each department, but it needs to be systematic.

-Peer review of teaching should be cast as encouraging the exchange of best practice among faculty-- put it in positive and useful terms

-The administration should do something to bring it to the attention of all

It was decided that the committee would read the report that Chris had prepared and get feedback to him as to language and ideas so that we could begin the process of finalizing the report to the provost about this issue.

Interdisciplinary Teaching
This topic was also continued from last semester/year.  We talked about the ideas we had talked about in prior meetings, that is, to organize a panel discussion over lunch on one of the topics that we had on our list last year. 
We will still need to address the issue of who gets credit with interdisciplinary courses.  Many of the Deans are behind it, we just need ideas on how to get people together to discuss it.  Minors may be a place to start.  Dorothy talked about what Nursing has done with grant money in their program to form interdisciplinary efforts.

Each school should think about what is most interesting for their students, and some departments want to make sure that these courses will count as part of the core.  It was decided that schools should talk to their curriculum committee to see what topics they may be interested in pursuing. 

Chris noted that he would like to talk about late student withdrawals from courses next meeting.

The remaining meetings for spring semester have been set for Fridays-
March 18, April 5, and May 13 (tentative) from 9-10:30 in Waul House.
.  

The meeting adjourned at 3 PM
